
 

  
 

 

Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration 
 

To:   Public Agencies, Interested Parties, and Amador County Clerk 

 

Project Title: Sutter Street Extension Project 

 

Lead Agency: City of Jackson, 33 Broadway, Jackson, CA 95642 

 

Contact:  Farhad Mortazavi, (209) 223-1646 ext. 111; E: fmortazavi@ci.jackson.ca.us 

 

Review Period: November 4, 2022 to December 5, 2022 

The City of Jackson has prepared this notice to inform agencies and interested parties that it is releasing an Initial 

Study and Proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/Proposed MND) pursuant to the California Environmental 

Quality Act (CEQA) for the Sutter Street Extension Project. 

Project Description and Location 

The City of Jackson is proposing to extend Sutter Street from its current terminus near Argonaut Drive to connect to 

Hoffman Street within the City of Jackson.  Since 1999, the extension of Sutter Street has been included in the City’s 

General Plan Circulation Element, and since 1997 the extension has been listed as a regional project in the Amador 

County Regional Transportation Plan.  The Project as proposed would extend Sutter Street from its current terminus 

at Argonaut Drive to Hoffman Street, slightly realign a portion of Argonaut Drive, improve portions of Sutter Street, 

construct a new roundabout connection at the new intersection of Sutter Street and Hoffman Street, and relocate an 

existing water main. 

Providing Comments 

A 30-day public review period will extend from November 4 to December 5, 2022.  The IS/Proposed MND will be 

available for public review online at the following City of Jackson website: 

https://www.ci.jackson.ca.us/planning_department.php 

The IS/Proposed MND will also be available at 33 Broadway, Jackson, CA during normal working hours.  The Project 

is located on a site identified in Government Code Section 65962.5. 

Please e-mail any comments on the IS/Proposed MND by 5 PM on December 5, 2022 to Farhad Mortazavi at 

fmortazavi@ci.jackson.ca.us.  After the review period closes, the City Council will consider adopting the IS/Proposed 

MND for the Project during a public meeting tentatively scheduled for January 9, 2023 at 7:00 PM.  We encourage 

you to check the City’s webpage to confirm the date, time and location of the Council meeting at the following website 

address: https://www.ci.jackson.ca.us/city_services/city_clerk_records.php 
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